Harrow Community Transport (Harrow CT) goes to the Cliveden Stately Home
On 30 August 2013 Harrow CT went to the Cliveden Stately Home in Taplow, Buckinghamshire.  The Harrow CT minibus took people of the local community who spent a glorious day at Cliveden, a place of history, mystery, intrigue and scandal.  
Cliveden is unique.  From to Churchill to Chaplin, Laurence to Lennon have visited this place.  The present house was built in 1851 to replace a house previously destroyed by fire.  The Victorian three-story mansion sits on a high brick terrace.  There is a circular view above the tree line of parts of Buckinghamshire and Berkshire.
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We set off at 10am picking up people from our new bus stop in College Road.  Cliveden is about 23 miles from Harrow.  It was a memorable drive with beautiful countryside.  When we arrived at Cliveden for about 10.40am, we all were mesmerised by the beauty and elegance of the place.  All of us looked at each other and said in one tone “what a beautiful place!”  The place is huge.  We all felt that we needed to sit down and plan our day.  We sat at a large table with our drinks and snacks at the Orangerie Cafe and discussed how we should spend the day.
This spectacular estate overlooking the Thames is set in 375 acres of stunning gardens.  The gardens feature the celebrated ‘parterre’, season long displays and an outstanding sculpture collection.  The gardens at Cliveden have been called one of the top 10 gardens in England.  Cliveden offers not one garden, but a series of gardens, each with its own character, spread out over 375 acres. There are roses, topiary, statuary, water gardens, a parterre, amphitheatre, yew tree walk, and wonderfully informal walks in woodland gardens with excellent views along the Thames.  It was just not possible for us to visit all the gardens.  We decided to visit the terrace and water gardens.  We must have walked at least a couple of miles at slow pace admiring the amazing gardens.   At about 1.30 we revisited the Orangerie cafe for our lunch.  Once again we all sat together and chatted about everything under the sun.  
After the lunch we had a lot of fun getting lost at the amazing Maze which was opened in 2011.  Khalda and Ruth kept on wondering how long it would take to come out of the Maze!!
The shell fountain known as the Fountain of Love in Cliveden is breathtakingly beautiful.  We all were spell bound for a few minutes. 

This visit was much different from other trips.  It was a smaller group.  People mingled a lot more and they spent the time together sharing their experiences.  People talked about anything and everything.  Colin made us laugh.  He told us how he was looking forward to see a Shakespearean play.  He went to Stratford upon Avon to watch “Midsummer Night’s Dream” but he did not enjoy the play because the language was difficult to follow!!  Ruth and Mary told us about their experiences of the West End theatres.  Mary told us some inspiring stories about Gladys Janes, President of Harrow CT.  Gladys still guides and helps people seeking state benefits etc!  Zeba told Veena residents of John Lambs Court are so grateful to Harrow CT for these wonderful trips which are reasonably priced and well thought out.  Veena felt a community spirit throughout the visit.
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